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CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST MEETING MINUTES

May 10, 2011
Call to Order: President Ted Barrow called the meeting to order at 6:30pm at the Multi-Purpose Transportation Building in Jefferson, Texas. Eleven members were present.

Previous Meeting Minutes:  Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed, corrected and approved with a motion from Betty and a second by Linda.

General Items Discussed:  

1.) Ted presented the idea of having a chapter meeting every other month due to gas prices and the very busy schedule of the members.  Discussion followed with the decision to keep the meeting monthly

2.) The last class for the Karnack Elementary School Healthy Habitats was held.  Lots of radishes were harvested!  The program was deemed a success, and good feedback was received from the teachers.

3.) Growing-Up-Wild summer camp will again be held at the CLNWR.  The classes will be for Karnack students only.  The schedule will be sent out with a call for volunteers.  The start date will be June 21 and will be from 9:00am to 11:30am. There will be an education coordinator this year—we will be helpers.

4.) The wildflower seeds that were sown in Karnack have grown in some places and are beautiful (like the Indian blankets at the gate to the refuge).
5.) The giant salvinia weevil project is going so well and so quickly that we have not had the opportunity to assist.  However, there could be a later distribution, which would require volunteers.  Strict protocols must be followed.  If you are interested, contact Patrick Ireland at the Caddo Lake Wildlife Refuge.

6.) The next class for CBTMN will be in the winter with the same format as last year.  Recruiting is NOW for anyone who is interested.  Different ideas were presented to publicize the class.  If anyone has and idea please let Betty know.

7.) The paddle trail project is ongoing.  Patti Webb is working on the signage.  Our package has been submitted to the State committee.

8.) A spreadsheet has been distributed for the submission of our volunteer hours to Rosanna.  If you have not received this spreadsheet contact Rosanna ASAP, because all of this year’s hours have to be in by June 30.

9.) Vanessa has begun a new project to attempt to identify and destroy Chinese Tallow trees on the Caddo Lake WMA.  The first “Running of the Tallowthon” is planned for spring of next year.  A committee was formed to help with the planning.  The committee members are Sandra Hooker, Karen Morris, and Sue Simmons.  More information will follow.
10.) Our chapter may have the opportunity to have Marsh May speak to us regarding the Amphibian Watch and Mussel Watch.  More to come.

11.) Pat has posted some interesting designs on our Website for us to see and possibly adopt.

12.) May 26, 2011 Rickey will need some help at Martin Creek State Park for and education event.

13.) Since the annual meeting for the TMN will be at Hunt Ranch, an idea was discussed for the CBTMN to organize a meeting closer to home and invite area TMN groups.  More will follow.  Any ideas may be presented to Betty.

14.) There will be an outing for CBTMN members and their families on June 17th.  You will be notified of the activities, times, etc.  A meal is planned at Sue and Phil’s around 1pm.   

With all business concluded, Linda moved that the meeting be adjourned and Ted seconded the motion.  The next meeting will be June 14, 2011 at the Transportation Building in Jefferson, Texas.

Following the business meeting Betty presented “Writing Nature Poetry” with various forms of her original poetry about a great horned owl.  Thank you Betty, for your wonderful originality and for challenging us to be original, too!

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Simmons, Secretary




Calendar OF EVENTS

June 18 Cypress Basin Chapter Family Outing and Monthly Meeting at Sue Simmon’s house on Caddo     Lake

June 21 Healthy Habitats Summer Camp at Caddo Lake National Wildlife Refuge 9:00-11:30 a.m.

June 28 Healthy Habitats Summer Camp at Caddo Lake National Wildlife Refuge 9:00-11:30 a.m.

June 30 Methodist Church group at Caddo Lake National Wildlife Refuge 9:00-11:30 a.m.


POINTS OF INTEREST


Travel and attendance time for monthly meetings counts as volunteer time.


Programs at meetings that can count as Advanced Training are announced in advance with the amount of time allowed noted.


Record your volunteer time immediately so there won’t be questions later about when and amount of time.


Check the calendar for dates that you may`have forgotten.  We’re trying to post volunteer opportunities so there’s a record for the chapter and for members to refer to.


Watch for Advanced Training announcements in the newsletter and in emails.  Travel for such events is counted as volunteer time.


 

















MESSAGE FROM THE V.P.





�REMINDER:  There will not be a meeting Tuesday evening.  


We will conduct a meeting on Saturday when we are at Sue’s for our Family Outing.  Directions and information about launching canoes/kayaks will be sent to you via email ASAP.  


Plan to attend.� �


� �





CYPRESS BASIN CHAPTER JUNE MEETING





Saturday, June 18th





Eating at 1:00 pm with meeting to follow.


RSVP your plans to attend to Sue and Betty
































 














TALLOWTHON COMMITTEE MEETS





At the retreat Vanessa Adams shared her plans for hosting a Tallowthon the first week in April, 2012.  Teams of five would be recruited to pull tallow trees on the WMA.





Cypress Basin TMNers will volunteer and assist at the event.  Four members volunteered to serve on Vanessa’s planning committee:  Sue Simmons, Karen Morris, Sandra Hooker, and Rosanna Salmon.  They met for the first time and will be reporting to us soon.











SUMMER CAMP NEWS FROM GARY ENDSLEY





A planning session on Wednesday June 15th will finalize plans for the summer camp at Caddo Lake National Wildlife Refuge.  As soon as that information is available it will be sent to members so you can volunteer on the days that you’re available.





Gary Endsley sent out the following information about the Summer Camp earlier.





The dates for the summer camp at the refuge are:� �Tuesday, June 21: 9:00-11:30 AM (concurrent sessions of 3 yr-Gr. 2 & Gr. 3-Gr. 6)�Tuesday June 28:  9:00-11:30 AM (concurrent sessions of 3 yr-Gr. 2 & Gr. 3-Gr. 6)�[there is another school scheduled in for the same times on Thursday, June 30]�Tuesday, July 12:  9:00-11:30 AM (concurrent sessions of 3 yr-Gr. 2 & Gr. 3-Gr. 6)�Tuesday, July 19:  9:00-11:30 AM (concurrent sessions of 3 yr-Gr. 2 & Gr. 3-Gr. 6)�Tuesday July 26:  9:00-11:30 AM (concurrent sessions of 3 yr-Gr. 2 & Gr. 3-Gr. 6)��The 3 yr-Gr. 2 program will be Growing Up Wild and the Gr. 3-Gr. 6 program will be aquatic studies.  � �The ideal situation would involved the school bus picking up kids at designated stops, bringing them to the refuge and picking them up at 11:30 for the school summer lunch program and then taking them home (or to the designated stop).  The grant can pay for the driver, a bus aid, and the gas.� �I hope to start a Junior Ranger/Wildlife Ranger program with the summer camp this year.  We can use this as our mentoring platform for the kids who need it/want it, by making sure the right ones get involved. We might can carry this over to a once a month Saturday program during the school year where kids get to do special things like build themselves permanent facilities and help with nature trails and other projects.  They might even have a special wild area for themselves at the refuge.��





CBTMN members are encouraged to submit articles for the monthly newsletters.  Items for Events and Notices are welcomed.  Original articles of interest to members are greatly appreciated.  Deadline for the July newsletter is 


July 5.  You can contact Betty by email @ � HYPERLINK "mailto:bgmorgan46@yahoo.com" ��bgmorgan46@yahoo.com� or mail to:  100 Lakeview Circle, Jefferson, TX 75657.








Mission of the Texas Master Naturalist


To develop a corps of well-informed volunteers to provide education, outreach, and service dedicated to the beneficial management of natural resources and natural areas within their communities for the State of Texas.











FORMS ONLINE





Please go to our Website (� HYPERLINK "http://txmn.org/cypress" ��http://txmn.org/cypress�); logon and click on FORMS to view and complete required forms.








Dues and Insurance Form – to be completed and submitted with annual dues


Quarterly Volunteer Report – to save on your computer and complete each time you perform volunteer service; submit to Rosanna upon request


Request for Approval of Individual Volunteer Activity – must be submitted and approved before you can provide volunteer service for credit


Request for Approval of Group Volunteer Project – must be submitted and approved before a group of members can provide volunteer service for credit


Request for Approval of Advanced Training – must be submitted and approved before attending advanced training for credit











IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT THE TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST PROGRAM





Sponsorship:  At the state level, the Texas Master Naturalist program is sponsored jointly by Texas Cooperative Extension (TCE) and the Texas Parks & Wildlife Department (TPWD).  Partnerships at the local level are encouraged and might include other public agencies, as well as private organizations whose interests are within the boundaries of the program.  At the state level, the Texas Master Naturalist program is supported financially by TPWD and TCE along with occasional grants from other outside sources when available.





Objectives: 


Improve public understanding of natural resource ecology and management by developing a pool of local knowledge about natural resource ecology that can be used to enhance education efforts within local communities.


Enhance existing natural resources education and outreach activities by providing natural resources training at the local level, thereby developing a supply of dedicated and informed volunteers.


Develop a Texas Master Naturalist volunteer network that can be self-sufficient.





Volunteer Service Criteria:  The following points are considered in approving volunteer service projects:


Is the proposed service project representative of the goals, practices and teachings of the Texas Master Naturalist Program?


How does the project address a pressing naturalist, natural resource management, chapter and/or partner need for meaningful service or resources?


What is the scope of the project in terms of when it would need to be conducted, where, estimated time needed to complete or maintain per month, how many volunteers would be needed, etc.?


Is the project within the Chapter’s service area and ecological training?


How does the project allow the chapter to focus and/or create visibility, identity and/or recruitment for the chapter?


How can the project’s impact on the community and our natural resources be measured?  





Advanced Training Criteria: Does the Advanced Training opportunity:


Promote continued learning and development of naturalist skills?


Provide Master Naturalists with knowledge and skills to work in volunteer efforts?


Direct trained volunteers toward specific programs in need of their services?


Provide practical information and training for application in volunteer efforts?


Take advantage of local partnerships?


Provide Master Naturalists an opportunity to focus their interests in one or a few specific topics? 


Build on the core curriculum initially provided by the local chapter?


Provide natural resource management issues and information applicable to Texas? 


Advanced Training opportunities must meet the following criteria:  1, 2, 6, 7, and 8.  It is suggested that the remaining criteria also be a part of the opportunity.  








